
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 5, 2023 
 
Ms. Randi Weingarten 
President 
American Federation of Teachers 
555 New Jersey Ave. N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20001 
 
Dear Ms. Weingarten:   

 
The Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic requests your testimony at a 

hearing on April 26, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. in 2247 of the Rayburn House Office Building. The 
title of the hearing is: “The Consequences of School Closures, Part 2: The President of the 
American Federation of Teachers Ms. Randi Weingarten.” This hearing will examine the 
consequences of pandemic-era school closures and the involvement of yourself and the 
American Federation of Teachers in those closures.  
 

To confirm your appearance at the hearing, please contact Select Subcommittee on the 
Coronavirus Pandemic staff at (202) 225-5074 by April 11, 2023. Please provide your written 
testimony at least two business days prior to the hearing. You will have the opportunity to 
provide a five-minute opening statement prior to answering questions posed by Members.  
 

The Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic is authorized to investigate “the 
societal impact of the decisions to close schools, how the decisions were made and whether there 
is evidence of widespread learning loss or other negative effects as a result of these decisions” 
under H. Res. 5. Thank you in advance for your cooperation with this inquiry.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
           
      Brad Wenstrup, D.P.M. 
      Chairman  
 
 
cc: The Honorable Raul Ruiz, Ranking Member 
 Select Subcommittee on the Coronavirus Pandemic  

 
 


